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Dear parents, carers and staff, 
 
During a routine inspection of Buxton Public School on 26 September 2024, mould was found 
in the Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) room.  
 
Access was restricted and the care service was temporarily relocated to another room for the 
remainder of Term 3 (26 and 27 September).  
 
Contractors determined the cause was a leaking toilet cistern, located inside the wall of an 
adjacent bathroom. 
 
Part of the wall and carpet in the OSHC room was also damaged.  
 
Mould remediation, replacement of carpet and repairs to the leak and wall were completed 
during the Spring School Holidays.  

Safety measures, including air monitoring, were in place while work was done.  

All inspections and remediation works were conducted in accordance with recommendations 
from the independent hygienist.   

The room was inspected by an independent hygienist to confirm it has been fully remediated 
and a clearance certificate was issued – ahead of reopening today (Day 1, Term 4).  

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 


